
Essex Public School ~ 72 Brien Ave. E, Essex, ON N8M 2N8 ~ 519-776-9676 

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION 
February 15th-26th is  

Kindergarten Registration 

Register for Kindergarten Early at: 

https://register.publicboard.ca 

 

  

 

February 17th 5:00pm-7:00pm - 

Virtual Kindergarten Open House 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Online Directory: 
Twitter feed: @EPSPhoenix 
 

School website:   
https://publicboard.ca/schools/essexps/ 

 

 
 

Out of District Applications 
 Elementary Out of District Applications must be received by the 

Principal of the receiving school by May 1
st
 for September of the same year.  

This deadline is strictly enforced.  If you are considering an application for 

your child(ren) to attend a school as out of district student(s) for the 2021-

2022 school year, please ensure that your application is completed and 

submitted to the principal by May 1
st
, 2021. 

 A sibling of a student who has already been approved to attend an 

out of district school must apply in the usual manner with no guarantee of 

acceptance. 

  Please understand that applying for Out of District at any time may 

be denied based on open vs. closed boundary schools, potential Program 

and Accommodation Reviews, boundary studies, or capacity challenges, 

etc.  Completion of the form does not guarantee placement at a requested 

out of district school.  The Superintendent responsible for Accommodations 

makes the final decision and you will be officially advised, by letter, 

whether or not the application is approved. 

 

February, 2021 

Reorganization Date 
        As part of the GECDSB Return to School plan, all our families were 

recently given one final opportunity to change student learning models 

this school year.  The Parent Survey was opened to allow any changes 

in learning model to coincide as closely as possible to when our school 

board is permitted to resume in-person instruction. The Reorganization 

Date is currently set for Tuesday, February 16th, 2021.  If the re-opening 

of schools is delayed based on provincial/local health conditions, then 

the change of model will be delayed until the board is permitted to 

resume in-person instruction. February 16th will be our final 

Reorganization Date of the year, where students and classrooms may 

be shifted to accommodate for changes in student learning models. 
 

Kindergarten Registration 
        Kindergarten Registration for September 2021 is happening during 

the month of February!  We encourage families to register their child 

early by going online to: Register.Publicboard.ca 

        Please call the main office (519-776-9676) to arrange a Virtual Tour 

of Essex Public School and meet our caring dedicated staff!  We would 

love to have you see firsthand the wonderful learning happening at 

Essex PS and experience the positive school culture!  Once online 

registration is complete, our caring office staff will call you directly to 

complete the registration seeking the child's birth certificate, 

immunization record and two items which display your address.  
 

Kindergarten Virtual Open House 
        On Wednesday, February 17th from 5-7pm, Essex PS will be 

hosting a Kindergarten Virtual Open House.  Please contact the main 

office to provide us with your email address, so we may invite you to 

the Virtual Open House, provide you with important information and 

meet our staff.  We look forward to meeting our newest Phoenix Family 

Members to our welcoming school!  #PhoenixProud 

        In a few months, we will be sharing “Welcome to Kindergarten” 

resources with your family – more details will be shared at a later date.  

In addition, at the end of August, you will personally be notified by 

mail of a date and time to meet your child’s teacher and early childhood 

educator.  These meetings will take place during the first week of school 

in September 2021. Mental Health & Education 
        Essex Public School is committed to 

student mental health and well-being. 

As such, an online resource for parents 

is available on the Board’s website. To 

learn more, visit this link and read how 

you can support your child’s education 

as it relates to mental health and 

well-being. 

Child Care Options 
Below is the most current list of childcare providers 

servicing Essex Public School. Please contact the providers 

for more information as to your childcare needs during this 

time. 

 

Story Book Early Learning Centre 

Essex Public School (on-site) 

http://www.storybookelc.ca 

519-776-5044 

 

First Steps Child Care 

Essex (off-site) 169 Irwin Avenue, Essex 

519-776-8699 

 

Once Upon a Time 

Essex (off-site) 200 Fairview Ave West, Essex 

519-776-6555 

https://register.publicboard.ca/
https://publicboard.ca/schools/essexps/
https://register.publicboard.ca/Registration/
http://www.storybookelc.ca/
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
 

1(Day 1) 
 

2(Day 2) 
 

3(Day 3) 
 

4(Day 4) 
 

5(Day 5) 

 
6 (Day 5) 

 

7 
 

8(Day 1) 

SAC Virtual 

Meeting (6pm) 

9(Day 2) 

 

10(Day 3) 

 

11(Day 4)
Parent-teacher 

conferences  
(4:00-7:00pm) 

12
PA Day 
(No school for students) 

13 
 

14 
 

15
Family Day 

16(Day 5) 

Reorganization 
Day 

17(Day 1) 

 

(5:00-7:00pm)

18(Day 2) 


 

19(Day 3) 

  

20 
 

21 
 

 

22(Day 4) 

 

23(Day 5) 

 
24(Day 1) 25(Day 2)

 

26(Day 3)  

Trustworthiness 
Virtual Assembly  

 

Jersey Day  

27 
 

28   
 

 

CODING AND CODES  
        Every student this year will soon begin to learn coding in 

math. But did you know there is another kind of coding that was 

used by black refugees for the Underground Railroad? These came 

in secret words, songs and quilts. To help people flee to freedom, 

the words used were ôConductor, Passenger, Package, Freight, 

Terminal, Station, Depot. The songs they would sing when working 

all day in the fields or plantation house had secret code messages 

in them as well. ôFollow the Drinking Gourdõ (North Star), ôO Canaanõ 

(Canada), ôWade in the Waterõ (part of the journey to freedom), 

ôSteal Awayõ (run to freedom secretly so you wonõt be caught). 

        Giving codes to black refugees who were running to freedom 

in Canada was also given in the form of quilts that would  hang 

outside. These are the secret codes in the quilt blocks:  

         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Monkey Wrench turns The Wagon Wheel toward Canada. 

Follow the North Star. Follow the Bearõs Paw through the woods. 

Fill your Basket with enough food and supplies to get to the Log 

Cabin. Dress up in your best cotton and satin Bow Ties. Follow the 

Flying Geese north and when you get to the Great Lakes, take the 

Boat. Keep following the North Star to where you want to live in 

Canada. 

Digital Citizenship  
& Online Etiquette  

 

        Todayõs challenges have created some unique 

experiences for children everywhere. We have become 

much more tech savvy, cyber aware and gained essential 

21st century skills to move us forward each day. With 

these enhanced skills comes great responsibility to be 

digital citizens and follow online etiquette to ensure safe 

learning environments and various media platforms can be 

trusted, appreciated and embraced. Here are a few tips to 

make sure you remain cyber aware and digitally 

responsible while learning and engaging online: 

¶ Think before you post: Is it true? Is it helpful? Is it 

inspiring? Is it necessary? Is it kind? This is also 

important to remember while engaging with your 

classmates during online learning. 

¶ Obtain parent permission: Ask parents before engaging 

in social media or online gaming experiences. Parents 

need to be aware of the programs and platforms that 

you are engaging in for your safety and the safety of 

others. 

¶ Be patient and kind: Following rules in the digital 

classroom is important to ensure everyone has a 

positive learning experience. Use your digital hand, 

turn your mic off until it is your turn to speak, and stay 

out of group chats during lessons. 

¶ Keep information safe: Keep personal information 

such as student number and password protected from 

others and in a safe place.  When using social media 

platforms, never share any personal information such 

as your name, where you live and your age. 

¶ Log out of your programs: It is a good practice to log 

out of your programs and shut down your devices at the 

end of the day. You and your technology both need 

time to rest and recharge after a long day of work. 


